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23/04/2024 
 
Deputy Gino Kenny 
Dáil Eireann, 
Dublin 2. 
 
PQ ref 9942/24 
 
To ask the Minister for Health the expected date of opening for the new primary care centre on the Boot Road in 
Clondalkin. 

 
Dear Deputy Kenny, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in regard to your parliamentary question, which 
you submitted to the Minister for Health for a response. I have examined the matter and the following outlines the 
position. 
 
The Health Service Executive can confirm that Boot Rd Primary Care Centre is part of the overall Clondalkin Enhanced 
Community Care Network, which provides several Primary Care Adult and Children’s Services to clients. These services 
include Public Health Nursing, Dietetics, Speech & Language Therapy, Occupational Therapy, Physiotherapy and Social 
Work. Along with the delivery of our Chronic Disease Management teams, Integrated Care teams for Older Persons and 
Disability Services will be delivered in this centre. The building is currently being equipped and prepped for services to 
begin operation in early May 2024.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance to you but if you have any queries or require any further information, please do 
not hesitate to contact me. 
  
Yours sincerely, 

 
_____________ 
Brian Kearney  
Head of Primary Care  
Dublin South, Kildare & West Wicklow Community Healthcare 
 
 


